
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Dear Mark,  
 
Pharmacy Supervision Consultation  
 
Thank you for your letter dated 23 February asking for clarity as to what is meant by the 
below paragraph taken from the Explanatory Note at the end of the draft statutory 
instrument, which was published alongside the pharmacy supervision consultation on 7 
December 2023. 
 
Extract: 
“Additionally, if a prescription only or pharmacy medicine has been dispensed and is ready 
for sale or supply at or from a registered pharmacy, a pharmacist anywhere in the United 
Kingdom will be able to authorise any member of the pharmacy staff to undertake the final 
supply of that medicine in the pharmacist’s absence – or where the pharmacist is treated as 
being absent because they are unavailable or not in a position to intervene (for example, 
because they are providing clinical services to a patient) (article 7(4)).” 
 
You have asked for clarity for the benefit of your membership as to what is meant by “a 
pharmacist anywhere in the United Kingdom”, as this has raised a concern that this is a 
move toward remote supervision. The explanatory note describes the effect of the legislation 
in more common language. This extract relates specifically to proposal 2, which is to allow 
the handing out of pre-checked and bagged medicines to patients in the absence of a 
pharmacist. We can confirm that the highlighted text is meant to indicate the territorial extent 
of the new provision, and not imply any form of remote supervision. This section of text 
refers to the checked and bagged items provision, which unlike the great majority of the 
other proposals, will apply in Northern Ireland as the authorisation can be to non-registered 
members of staff.   
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